

NOTE OF ZOOM MEETING OF COMMUNITY COUNCILLORS HELD ON 22-11-2021

Item			
1	MEMBERS PRESENT & APOLOGIES		
	In attendance	Apologies	
	G Smith, R Freel, R Craig, N Wood, K Gallacher	S Montgomery, Y Gardiner	Action
	<p>Chair George Smith welcomed all to the zoom virtual meeting and indicated that apologies received from Yvonne however he had not heard from Sharon.</p> <p>1. <u>ADDITIONAL PHARMACY APPLICATION UPDATE</u> Reported that the Pharmacy Practices Committee (PPC) virtual meeting set for the 6th December at 9.45. Chair advised he was on holiday however would check nearer the time as travel arrangements were fluid with changes occurring due to virus. R Freel and R Craig would attend should Chair not be available. Agreed that CC contact applicant to assess assistance required from the CC and to understand the stance they are taking. Copies of paperwork received however when scanned files too large to send. Secretary will use drop box and seek electronic copies of the A3 pages.</p> <p>2. <u>PLANNING APPLICATIONS</u> No applications discussed, although CC will try and establish what is happening with the application at OVERWOOD.</p> <p>PAN notice virtual meeting held with Miller Homes Robert McKinnon) to discuss the Strathaven road application. No section 75 agreed and access from roundabout was in the title deeds of land. Pavement extension to Sandford road raised however likely to be out with the scope of the application. Secretary to write to roads department.</p> <p>3. <u>Roads Issues</u> A number of blocked drains and road faults had been reported via the SLC reporting tool.</p> <p>4. <u>GP UPDATE</u> Chair reported on the recent virtual meeting with the GP practice manager and Dr Howie. The practice manager was going to provide further information. The number of phone lines had now been increased however going back to using the app for appointments was still being considered.</p> <p>5. <u>MICRO GRANTS</u> Two applications received one from School PTA regards alterations to equipment to make them more inclusive and one from Scout And guide hall committee. It was agreed that the PTA be approved however as scouts& guide committee had received a grant last year it would be held and considered at a later date as the CC were appealing to organisations that had not applied for a grant. Agreed that cheque for £500 be paid to School PTA.</p>		<p>Sect.</p> <p>sect</p>

STONEHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

(www.community-council.org.uk/stonehousecommunitycouncil)

Chairman: George Smith, 6 Naismith Court, Stonehouse. Email: georgepm244@aol.com

Secretary: Robert Freel, 75 Lockhart Street, Stonehouse. Email: robfreel@btinternet.com

	<p>6. <u>DEFIBRILLATOR</u> Defib and external case delivered to men's shed and CC await its installation. A suitable power point to the outside of the building has to be found to ensure the battery power is maintained in the unit. Once this has been done it will be installed.</p> <p>7. <u>TREASURERS REPORT</u> Current Balance £6699.15 with a £40 cheque paid out to cover the cost of supply and collection of poppy wreath from Cumbernauld. Cheques for zoom £104.46, Defibrillator £1398 (£900 grant & £498 Micro grant) and Clydesdale rugby £500 (Micro grant) have all been cleared.</p> <p>8. <u>CONSULTATIONS</u> No Consultations although an invitation has been received to attend a community conversation regards setting up and participating in a community partnership for Hamilton area. Sect has circulated invitation.</p> <p>9. <u>FOI REQUESTS</u> Response has been received regards the Hospital development section 75 community benefit monies and payment of £86,100 had been paid to SLC from Persimmons on 28th October 2021. Money being used in AHMP.</p> <p>10. <u>KYPEMUIR COMMUNITY FUND</u></p> <p><u>SCOUT HALL REPAIRS</u> Money has been paid to Scouts.</p> <p><u>Brighter village</u> Still to amend their application.</p> <p><u>Avondale Bee Keepers:</u> Payment has been made.</p> <p><u>Clydesdale rugby</u> has also received a grant and an email of thanks had been received.</p> <p><u>REF Fund</u> No update</p> <p>11. <u>Remembrance Sunday</u></p> <p>Chair reported on the service at the cemetery and how well it went with two representatives of each organisation laying wreaths being in attendance. MP Lisa Cameron was in attendance and apologies received from Cllr Margaret . Cooper.</p>	
	<p>DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS 20th December at 7.30pm.</p>	